Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

January 10, 2018 
Minutes

7PM Call to order, Raleigh Hill
Quorum confirmed, Michelle Weston arrives 7:10PM
Agenda Approved for January 10, 2018 meeting
Minutes Approved from December 5, 2017 Meeting
Minutes Approved from January 3, 2018 Work Session Meeting

Announcements:

None

   
Public Safety Reports:
WPD Update (Chief Schofield).  Update provided by Kyle Kelley as Chief Schofield is attending WPD related meeting.
As reported at the work session, New Year’s activities went well, WPD had good presence in the community.
Police Substation communication of office location, phone number:  WPD is waiting for certificate of occupancy, after which they can switch phone system entirely to ACS and will be able to get local number non-emergency number for Girdwood.

Review of month-end statistics and YTD:  Previously reviewed at the Work Session.  December statistics are expected by Jan 15.  At that point, PSAC will compress the data sets to provide overview of Girdwood policing needs.

GVFD stats and activities YTD and for the month (GFD)
As reported at the work session, Chief Banning has resigned.  Manch Garhart has been appointed the interim chief, by the GFD Board of Directors, for a term of approximately 60-90 days.  
Hiring process is expected to take 3-6 months.  Recruitment will have a more local emphasis.

AFD has dedicated a liaison support and provide input in the hiring process, Robert Snitzer, GBOS Fire Dept Supervisor also will help provide support.  Additionally, there will be more communication with the GFD Board of Directors holding quarterly meetings and an annual “state of the union” meeting.

Upcoming academy will have approximately 6 recruits to begin their training and 3 month probationary period.
There are 4 academies planned for 2018, which should bring about 20 new members to the department.

Operations continue as usual, morale is high and membership is strong.
So far this year there have been 23 GFD runs.  2017 closed out with approximately 400 runs total.

GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Kyle Kelley for Sam Daniel)

Sam has discussed briefly with Municipal Manager Bill Falsey PSAC’s interest in knowing what the potential is for APD service in Girdwood.  Sam expects to have a meeting with APD Chief Doll and Bill Falsey in Jan/Feb.  The MOA and GBOS have a quarterly meeting on Jan 29 at 4PM at Anchorage City Hall when this will also be mentioned.
WPD Service Feedback

No new comments.  Holiday season went well.

Old Business:

1) Review Girdwood policing options to present to GBOS. Formalize recommendation to be sent to GBOS and discussed at GBOS meeting in February.
February may be too early to provide an analysis of the research on Girdwood Police concept and/or APD service in Girdwood. It is likely that all the options can be fleshed out in March, and PSAC would like to have input from WPD on what a future contract would look like by then as well.

Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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PSAC Motion:
PSAC moves to recommend that the GBOS engage Whittier in preliminary discussions to renew the GVSA Police Services Contract.

Motion by Mandy Hawes, 2nd by Raleigh Hill

Motion carries 4-0  


2) Discuss APD enforcement on the Seward Highway after state grant funding is exhausted in March/April.
This topic will be discussed at the MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting on Jan 29 at 4PM at Anchorage City Hall.

3) Girdwood Auto/Turnagain Towing presentation requesting PSAC recommendation for GBOS Resolution of Support for $4500 fee waiver for a temporary conditional use permit for a towing and impound business at the Girdwood Industrial Park (Tileigh Love and Brian Holliman, presenting).

This topic is tabled.  Group needs to complete their CUP packet to move forward.  Topic will return when they are ready.

4) Discuss Alyeska Spring Carnival/Slush Cup Events scheduled for April 14 to determine proactive solution for parking.

This topic is an effort to be proactive as regardless of the vote on the ballot regarding parking, there will be no enforcement during the Slush Cup date.  Only parking enforcement option would be to request help from the Community Service Officers in Anchorage.  Weather is a big factor in the number of visitors who come to see the event, and many of them don’t know where to park and may be guided with signage, parking personnel, etc.  

WPD can enforce parking on roads if they are blocked for Fire Dept or emergency access. It is not desired to negatively impact the event or the people who come to watch it.
Areas that were especially impacted last year are:  Arlberg Road, Crystal Mountain, Donner, Davos, Cortina.

Ideas generated at this meeting include:
Military Youth Academy help to guide parking
Search Team help guide parking

Encourage parking at Daylodge and Hotel and riding shuttle
Barricades/signage at Arlberg, Crystal

Messaging in event advertising

Kyle will work on a plan to propose for the next PSAC meeting.

5) Discussion of PSAC Strengths/Weaknesses/Opportunities/Threats 2017

Michelle sent out an email regarding these ideas and is collecting responses from PSAC members.
6) Discuss PSAC quarterly goals/work plan for PSAC for 2018, including:
ALICE Drill for police, fire and public
Application and installation of Bleeding Control Kits
Topic is tabled as it is part of previous item.

7) Discuss WPD upcoming outreach opportunities
As part of the Community Policing concept, WPD to engage in community events, such as:

School activities, community gatherings, engage with pre-school and school-age kids.  

GFD does tours and goes to school to talk to kids about fire safety, perhaps WPD can be a part of these events.

Other ideas:  GFD vs WPD competition on bike safety, talk to Cassie Quinn at the school about Bike to School Day

Remind the school to invite WPD when appropriate for engagement opportunities.

8) Discuss information campaign for the parking ordinance on the area-wide ballot in April 

Parking ordinance has been re-written to be Girdwood-specific and will be on the mail-in ballot, which will go out in mid-March and is due in April.  Info campaign would help as this is an area-wide measure that really only impacts Girdwood, however GBOS and PSAC cannot campaign for it.  Mandy states that the resort and GVT are willing to help, they just need materials to use.  Individuals can go to Community Councils and discuss the item.  Information on this item needs to be in the League of Women voters and Chamber packet.
9) Election of 2018 PSAC Chair 
Michelle Weston is nominated and accepts service for another year as PSAC Chair.

New business
None
Public Comment:

None
Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):
Mike Opalka asks about the status of WPD Unionizing.
Mike Opalka asks about the role of PSAC as it relates to the GFD.  GFD has its own board of directors and structure that is not PSAC.  PSAC bylaws state: The Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee (GPSAC) is an advisory body with specific responsibility for public safety, including liaising with any contracted police and public safety services within the Girdwood Valley Service Area. 
Adjourn 8:15PM
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